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From the President  

Happy Autumn, Everyone! 
  
We had an absolutely wonderful Shriever Wall of Honor ceremony and reception 
in September and are working hard to prepare for co-hosting Space Industry 
Days in late October and to make this year’s Schriever Space Futures Forum 
and the 5

th
 annual Space Force Ball in November the best ever! 

  
Please remember to vote for next year’s Chapter 147 Board Members and 
Officers when the ballot comes out in late October/early November.  Your 
Chapter Board Members and Officers and Liaisons are instrumental in 
accomplishing the incredible amount of good our Chapter does for the Air and 
Space Forces every year.  Please continue to support them, and our Chapter 
causes and events, with your time, talents, and/or treasure. 
 

  
 
Thank you, 
Laura Pope 
President, AFA Schriever Chapter #147 
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Air Force Association Chapter 147                                                          

General Bernard A. Schriever Chapter                                                       

Los Angeles, CA 

Chairman of the Board:  Thomas D. Taverney (Tav), Maj Gen (USAF Ret)       

310-218-8903       Thomas.d.taverney@leidos.com 

         Community Partners:  

    

  Website:  https://schriever.afa.org/  

  Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/afachapter147/ 

Air & Space Forces Association Chapter 147                                                          

General Bernard A. Schriever Chapter                                                       

Los Angeles, CA 

Executive Secretary: Lorene Avendano 
lorene.avendano@gmail.com  

President:  Laura R. Pope  
lpope@stellarsolutions.com  

Click on the logo to be directed to the 

community partners website.  Category 2  

  

 

Category  1 

 

   

   

Vice President of Finance and 
Treasurer:  Steve Pluntze                    
afachapter147@gmail.com 

Vice President: Scott Beidleman                        

scott.beidleman@axientcorp.com 

http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
mailto:Thomas.d.taverney@leidos.com
https://schriever.afa.org/
http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
mailto:lorene.avendano@gmail.com
mailto:lpope@stellarsolutions.com
https://lockheed.com/us.html
https://aerospace.org/
https://www.firstcommand.com/
http://www.boeing.com/
https://www.chevron.com/
https://www.integrity-apps.com/
http://www.aerojetrocketdyne.com/
http://smartestateplans.com/
http://www.sigma-cg.com/
https://www.braxtontech.com/
https://www.raytheon.com/
http://www.northropgrumman.com/AboutUs/BusinessSectors/InnovationSystems/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:afachapter147@gmail.com
https://www.continentaldevelopment.com/
mailto:%20scott.beidleman@axientcorp.com
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Air & Space Forces Advocacy -  

Every year, the AFA advocates for stronger Air & Space Forces with the U.S. Congress. The Advocacy Committee works with 

the Department of the Air Force to develop issues for our association to raise with the legislative branch.  The top handful of 

issues are forwarded to leadership of both chambers as well as committee leadership.  AFA makes in-person visits and sends 

letters to advocate for key Air Force, Space Force and family support issues affecting both services. 

AFA members can now easily assist in pushing for action on these instrumental advocacy positions. The AFA National Website, 

AFA.org, will autogenerate letters for any member to print, sign and send to your Representative and to both Senators. Once 

on the website, go to ADVOCATE, pull down and select: 

AFA’s Legislative Priorities. The six 2025 legislative issues are listed there.  For reference: number one is Increasing the Person-

nel Strength of the Space Force and number five is Exploiting Commercial Space. These are the top space issues for 2025. If 

you click on "Read More →” for any of the issues, you’ll find an option (on right side of next page) to ADD YOUR VOICE TO 

THIS AFA INITIATIVE.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Simply type in your zip code, and your name, address, phone and email, and the site will generate personalized letters from 

you to your Representative and Senators.  Print the letters, sign them and send them to all three and you’ve added your voice 

to the fight. Remember that these elected officials work for you, the citizens of the nation, so don’t be deterred from adding 

your voices. Please consider helping, especially with the two Space Force issues. 

https://www.afa.org/
https://www.afa.org/increasing-the-personnel-strength-of-the-space-force/
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September 26, 2024 

This year’s Wall of Honor ceremony was held at 9:00am September 26, 2024.  We had two Honorees 

attend and a total of forty-two honoree family and friends attend the ceremony.  They came from CA, 

MA, TX, CO, FL, AL, LA, SC and NC.   
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Honoree:                                                                       

Maj Gen Edward L. Bolton Jr                                      

Bolton Family 

Honoree 

Brig Gen Maurice A. Cristadoro Jr  

(deceased)                                                     

Cristadoro Family 

Honoree 

Dr Antonio Elias 

Elias Family 

Dr. Antonio Elias 

Honoree 

Col Francis J. “Joe” Hale           

(deceased)                                   

Hale Family 

Honoree 

Edward M. Lassiter                                     

Lassiter Family 

Edward M. Lassiter  
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Lt Gen Garrant  welcomes the Honorees 

and their families before the ceremony. 

Lt Gen                                     

Garrant 

USC Color Guard 

Maj Gen (Ret) Tav Taverney                                                   

Lt Gen Garrant 
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23-24 Oct Space Industry Days @ LAX Marriott  

 

 14-15 Nov  10th Annual AFA Schriever Forum                                                            

          (day 1 @ NG Space Park APC, day 2 @ the Beverly Hilton) 

 

                                                                                                                                                                               

15 Nov  Annual AFA Space Force Ball @ the Beverly Hilton 

CALENDAR of EVENTS 

Chapter president Laura Pope presenting a 2024 AFA Medal of 
Merit award to Rick Reaser.  A Medal of Merit was also to be 
awarded to Robert Marohn, but sadly he passed away before it 
could be awarded.  
 
Both Rick and Robert  were recognized for their hard work up-
dating the Chapter Constitution and Bylaws.  
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James E. (Jim) Dalton, General, USAF (Retired) 
October 17, 1930 - August 4, 2024 
AFA Chapter 147 Chairman of the Board – 1988-1991      
Jim Dalton was born in Manhattan, New York.  He graduated from the United States Military Academy at West 
Point in 1954 where he received his commission in the U.S. Air Force and become a transport pilot.  He received a 
Master of Science in Aeronautical and Astronautical Engineering from the University of Michigan in 1960 where 
he married his wife, Betty.  Upon graduation, Jim was assigned to Los Angeles and was responsible for the 
development of operational targeting programs for the Atlas, Titan and Minuteman intercontinental ballistic 
missiles.  In 1968 Jim became Program Element Monitor for the Advanced Intercontinental Ballistic Missile 
Technology Program in the Pentagon.  In 1970, he became an adviser for the Strategic Arms Limitations Talks 

(SALT) with the Soviet Union.   Interspersed with these duties, Jim graduated from Air Command and Staff College and the Industrial 
College of the Armed Forces (ICAF).  He had flying assignments at Charleston, Naha (Japan), McGuire, and Eglin Air Force Bases and 
earned Command Pilot Wings.  Jim served as Commander of the Air Reserve Personnel Center, Vice Director of the Joint Staff, ICAF 
Commandant and Director of the Joint Staff.  After receiving his 4th star, he became Chief of Staff, Supreme Headquarters Allied Powers 
Europe (SHAPE).  After his Air Force retirement in 1985, he began his second career as a Vice President of Logicon, Inc. in San Pedro. In 
1997, Logicon merged with Northrop Grumman and Jim served as a vice president for Northrop Grumman until his retirement from 
industry in 1998.  In addition to his work with AFA, where he was a member for over 50 years, Jim was a trustee of the Falcon 
Foundation of the USAF Academy, a member of the Council on Foreign Relations, the Pacific Council on International Policy, and the 
Order of Daedalians. 

Gaylord Wesley (Wes) Clark, Major General, USAF (Retired)  
July 7, 1932 - July 11, 2024 
AFA Chapter 147 President – 1996-1997 
AFA Chapter 147 Chairman of the Board – 1998 to 2002      
Wes Clark was born in Huntington, West Virginia.   He attended Marshall University one year, and then enlisted in 
the Air Force in 1952 where he became a nuclear weapons electronic technician.  After he pinned on staff 
sergeant and was commissioned through Officer Candidate School in 1957.  Wes worked as a communications 
officer, armament and electronics officer, munitions officer and maintenance officer at McChord, Ent and 
Richards-Gebaur Air Force Bases.  He earned his Bachelor of Arts in Business Administration from the University 
of Southern Colorado in 1965 and a Master's Degree in Business Administration from Auburn University in 1969.  

He was a distinguished graduate of Air Command and Staff College in 1969 and Naval War College in 1977. 
In 1969 Wes became Senior Director for the North American Air Defense Command's (NORAD) Space Defense Center.  In 1972 he 
became operations officer with the 16th Surveillance Squadron.  In 1973, he became the 14th Aerospace Force Director of Command and 
Control and in 1975 became Assistant Deputy Chief of Staff for Operations.  He was Division Chief in the Directorate of Plans in the 
Pentagon in 1977. From 1979 to 1980 he was deputy to the Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Air Force for Space Plans and Policy.  In 
June 1980 he was assigned to NORAD’s Aerospace Defense Center as director of space defense and missile warning, then Director of 
Space in the Plans Office.  In 1983, Wes became the first Vice Commander of the 1st Space Wing.  He became the Air Force Space 
Command, Assistant Deputy Chief of Staff for Plans in 1984, and 1989 he became Vice Commander, Air Force Space Command.  Wes 
retired from active duty in 1990.  In civilian life, Wes first worked for Northrop Grumman in Los Angeles.  He then started his own 
consulting firm, Parsec Inc.  He moved to Colorado Springs in 2002 where he served as SAIC’s Vice President for Operations 8 years.  In 
addition to his work with AFA, where he was a member for over 50 years, and other professional organizations, Wes served on the Board 
of the Peak Military Care Network. 
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Robert Karl (Bob) Marohn 
July 24, 1936 - July 11, 2024 
AFA Chapter 147 President – 2000-2001 
Bob Marohn was born in Toledo, Ohio.  He graduated from the University of Toledo in 1959 with a Bachelor 
of Business Administration degree, where he played Football, was president of his fraternity and a member of 
Army Reserve Officer’s Training Corps (ROTC).  After marrying his wife Gretchen, he served two years as the 
commander of a Military Police company.  After his military service, Bob worked for Martin Marrietta, Bunker 
Ramo and then TRW in Huntsville, Alabama on tactical missile and National Air and Space Administration 
(NASA) projects. In 1968, TRW transferred Bob to its Space Park facility in Redondo Beach, California where 

he continued to work on NASA programs.  In 1979, Bob joined Rockwell International as Director of Business Development for the 
Space Shuttle. He returned to TRW in 1981 where he supported a variety of defense, intelligence and civil space programs until his 
TRW retirement in 1999.  In addition to his work with AFA, where he was a member for over 40 years and other professional 
organizations, Bob was active in community affairs and involved in the formation of the City of Rancho Palos Verdes.  Bob continued 
to support business development of many companies as a private consultant until his death.   
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 AFA National Liaison, Far West Region President, California State President 

Wayne Kauffman, waynekauffman@roadrunner.com 

 Airmen, Guardian, Veteran and Family support 

Mary Guyse, maryguyse01@yahoo.com   Soni Rawtani, soniboose@gmail.com 

 Awards 

James Reynolds, james.f.reynolds@saic.com  Jeffery Stutz, Jeffery.stutz@ngc.com 

 Base Scholarships 

Christopher Beres, chris.beres@linquest.com 

 Community and Public Relations Outreach 

Steve Opel stephenwopel@yahoo.com 

 Education                                                                                                                                                                            

Thomas Vanek    tom.vanek@lmco.com 

 Events                                                                                                                                                                                    

Emily Torio  Emily.Torio@ngc.com 

 Governance, Bylaws and History 

Robert Marohn, rkmarohn@cox.net  Rick Reaser, rick-reaser@msn.com  

 Membership                                                                                                                                                                                 

Steve Scott, steve.a.scott@Imco.com 

 Newsletter                                                                                                                                                                        

Brenda Pluntze, afachapter147secretary@gmail.com  

 ROTC/JROTC 

Randy Odle, randy.t.odle@jpl.nasa.gov   Nancy Fitzgerald, Nancy.h.fitzgerald@lmco.com 

 Schriever Wall of Honor 

Kerri Mellor, kerrimellor@L3Harris.com    

 Webmaster                                                                                                                                                                                         

Thomas Byrd, Thomas.R.Byrd4@boeing.com  Josh Bolstad, jbolstad@tethers.com 
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